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SUBJECT: King County Metro Transit’s Costs and Revenues 
SUMMARY: Proposed Motion 2009-0345 calls on the Executive to report by July 1st on efforts to leverage Transit Division resources through partnerships to reduce costs and/or expand revenues. 
BACKGROUND: This legislation comes in response to the Transit Division’s current financial difficulties resulting from a shortfall in revenue from its primary funding source, the Transit Local Option Sales and Use Tax. The lowered revenue projections, and resulting transit budget gap, are described in the WHEREAS section of the legislation which also lists the range of actions being explored or pursued to close the budget gap:
· expenditure reductions;

· operating and capital program efficiencies;

· fare increases;

· bus service reductions, and

· new revenue sources.

The Transit Division has pursued a number of partnership strategies in recent years to leverage its resources and those would form the basis of the requested report, along with a description of other possible or planned initiatives. The most recent example of this type of effort is the Transit Now Service Partnership Program through which cities or employers can initiate bus service improvements by paying one-third of the operating cost, with King County paying two-thirds. Other current partnering activities cited in the legislation include Metro Transit’s Employer Flex Pass Program and the Adopt-a-Stop Program for volunteer bus zone cleaning. 
The Transit Division could provide many more examples of its entrepreneurial activities and the gathering of that information in a single place would be one purpose of the requested report. Additionally, Council review of the requested report would provide a forum for Councilmembers and the public to propose and discuss other possibilities. Already the proposed legislation has sparked internet discussions on a local transit blog with suggestions so far largely focused on revenue generation from expanded advertising sales and commercial activity at park-and-ride lots and the downtown transit tunnel.
The Council’s request for reporting on entrepreneurial activities is similar to one made of the Parks Division in 2003 during an earlier financial crisis for the County’s General Fund. Ordinance 14509 required the Parks Division to report four times each year on its success “implementing entrepreneurial strategies including advertising, leasing and concession agreements.”
The July 1st transmittal deadline was chosen on the assumption that this was readily available information and that could be transmitted and reviewed by the Council early enough for the ideas generated to be incorporated into the Transit Division’s next biennial budget proposal. The Transit Division has indicated that more time would be needed to produce and transmit the report so the legislation’s sponsor has requested an amendment (Attachment 2) which would move the transmittal date from July 1 to August 1. 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Proposed Motion 2009-0345 

2. Proposed Amendment to Report Transmittal Date
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